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This month’s Rotary 
District 9910 area of 
focus is  
  
Next meeting  
5.30 for 6 pm 
15 July 
 
Ebi Ibrahim 

Lake Pupuke Project 

Water Quality in 
Lake Pupuke 
 
Also KAASO report 
A 2010 project in 
Uganda. 
Volunteers Cherie 
and Emma along 
with Dominic and 
Rose will visit. 

Notify your attendance 
or apology (by Sunday 

5pm) to Steve Jenkins  
ph 478 8467 or email 
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz 
The Club normally 
meets Monday at 
Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
Mairangi Bay. 

www.rotaryecb.club 

President Jennifer. Club forum is always an interesting 
evening, a chance to get an overview on Club plans for the 
year. The Pecha Kucha format added a bit of zest to it, kept 
us engaged and guessing. Thank-you to all the committee 
chairs (and Amanda) for putting that extra thought into the 

presentations. 

As usual there are plenty of projects to support. Some of 
these are regular commitments - RYLA, MUNA, Challenge 
Camp, Science Forum and the Trees for Survival and 
reading assistance programme. All very valuable and ones 

we want to keep up.  

There was also the theme coming through that it would be 
really good to have more hands-on projects. There is some 
hands-on in the Trees for Survival and also the Plunket 
Solids courses and these also remind our community that 
yes, Rotary is around and active. These activities need not 
be large or involved events, but can be rewarding and 
sociable. The best way to enjoy being of service to our 
community. If you have any ideas of projects you would like 
to see us involved in, let us know.  

When we were recently in Feilding, visiting our new extended 
family, we met a very interesting Paul Harris Fellow, 
recognised for his enormous effort in spearheading the 
restoration of one of the last remnants of swamp forest in the 
area. He was thrilled to hear of the Trees for Survival and 
how the young students are so actively involved in it. He 
visits schools to educate and inspire, but the students aren’t 
encouraged to be out planting and getting hands dirty.  

This meeting on Monday we have, apart from an interesting 
speaker running a “Citizens’s Project” assessing the water 
quality of Lake Pupuke, a surprise visit from KAASO - the 
Ugandan School and Community project that East Coast 
Bays supported back in 2010. Volunteers Cherie and Emma 
were involved then and the couple who run the school, 
Dominic and Rose, are here on a flying visit to NZ. It will be 
good to hear how the project is progressing. A busy meeting 
on Monday!  
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 15 July 22 July 29 July 5 August 

 Ebi Ibrahim 
Lake Pupuke Project 
Water Quality in Lake Pupuke 

Dr Hasan Bhalla 
Superbugs and Antibiotics 

Partners’ Night 

Matthew McLeod 
Membership 
Challenges 

Club Meeting 
Committee 
Meetings 

Invocation Peter Garnett Bruce Dunlop Carol Caulfield Lynette Miller 

Reception  Therese Lesley Monica Webb Lynette Miller Fay Norman 

Attendance Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins 

Cash Desk  Paul Asquith   
Fellowship Ian Collard  Ian Collard  Ian Collard  Ian Collard  

 Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton Warwick Moulton 

 Amanda Chambers Amanda Chambers Amanda Chambers Amanda Chambers 

Stewards Alistair New Warren Patterson Jim Mayo Jim Mayo 

 Stephen Wheeler Steve Goeldner Bruce Dunlop Alistair New 

 Martin Reiss Alan Astrop Barry McLean Graham Rice 
3 Min. Talk    John Shadbolt 

Intro. Speaker Rod Fergusson Jennifer Neads Sean Harris  

Thank Speaker Lynette Miller Fay Norman Gary Morgan  

Parting Thought Dave Pennycuick Alan Astrop Bruce Dunlop Carol Caulfield 

 15 July 22 July 29 July 5 August 

If you cannot carry out your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange for someone else to do that duty 

Darius has now returned home E-mail: darius.lehmann@stud.kslzh.ch   

 
Darius left on Friday with a large amount of carry on luggage. 
The Fellowship committee and others who helped with the Governor changeover were 
once again thanked. 
Forum – the format of talking to a slide with minimal writing on it provided a pleasant 
change. 
Sean – showed us we had a reasonably constant membership which had aged slightly 
but we continue to have turnover which needs to be reduced. Cost is a problem and 
we need to change. How? We need more hands-on projects that involve younger 
people and provide local exposure. Are we stretching too far to be involved in 
everything especially all the youth projects? 
Gary – club development. We have a blank page – an open book. Diversification as 
well as retaining members is needed. Perhaps we need more mentoring and to look 
towards the citation goals for this year. There will be another meet and greet in April 
2020. 
Ian –Fellowship- we are a strong club and aim to have fun. Field trips suggested are 
Rotoroa, Tiritiri, Motutapu, Ayrlies Gardens Whitford. 
Reintroduce TGIF- Little Creatures Brewery. Bridgeway Theatre for a film. Christmas 
Do still being planned. Feedback would be appreciated. 
Carol-Local projects-past, possible, potential. Trees for Survival provided an 
environmental project as well as a hands-on component as did the Plunket practical 
solids course. Carol hopes to do something new! Movies, Marathon marshalling and 
the Pinehurst BBQ will provide some funds. 
President Jennifer-cluster meeting show we are involved in more things than some 
clubs. We have a cohesive friendly club but need to bring in some shorter more visible 
projects. We need another fundraiser which involves non-Rotarians- may be with other 
clubs. 
Small deeds done are better than large deeds planned. 

mailto:darius.lehmann@stud.kslzh.ch

